
KBE Committee: Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment  
Meeting Minutes, October 5, 2021 

Room 514, State Board Room 
 
CALL TO ORDER  
Holly Bloodworth, Committee Chair called the meeting to order followed by a roll call.  
Members present were as follows: 
JoAnn Adams 
Claire Batt 
Patrice McCrary 
Randy Poe 
Jamie Bowling 
Allison Slone  
Solyana Mesfin  

 
Holly welcomed the UK Center for Next Generation Leadership to the Kentucky Board of 
Education Curriculum Committee.  The UK Center for Next Generation Leadership, Department 
of Education members are Co-Directors Karen Perry and Dr. Justin Bathos and Associate Director 
Neomia Hagans-Flores. Neomi Hagans-Flores, Executive Director Lu Young and Administrative 
Support Associate, Jenny Holly.  To begin Neomia Hagans-Flores gave an overview of “A 
Kentucky Profile of a Graduate / Learner” and went on to explain four core priority areas of 
Professional Learning, Innovative Learning, Scholar Dual Credit and Continuing Education.   The 
presentation continued with the assistance of the other Next Generation Leadership Team to further 
explain the Next Generation Learning Principles and Equity of Opportunity Structures.  Holly 
Bloodworth concluded by again thanking the UK Next Generation Team for being here today and 
followed by Dr. Glass who also expressed his great appreciation for their invaluable work.  This 
presentation can be viewed on the KDE Media Portal under Leadership, Kentucky Board of 
Education, October 5, 2021. 
 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Holly Bloodworth requested motion to adjourn.  The motion was made by Jamie Bowling, 
seconded by Allison Slone, followed by unanimous vote to adjourn. 


